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Proposed: There is a proposed concrete space for the future bus rapid transit 
shelter shown within the 3.0m landscape strip along 22nd St W and is considered 
hard landscaping per the Zoning Bylaw definition of landscaping.  
 
Deficiency: The area of the pedestrian walkway along with the area of the concrete 
for the future bus rapid transit shelter is covering approximately 34.27% of the 
required landscape strip along 22nd St W. This exceeds the maximum hard 
landscaping allowed by 9.27%. 

 
As a consequence, the Community Services Department cannot approve your plans for 
a Development Permit.  
 
Please be advised that the Transportation Department have advised that rock and gravel 
are not permitted in the City-owned boulevards at this location. Please contact the 
Transportation Department should you have questions about the City-owned boulevard 
and permitted landscaping materials. 
 
I understand you wish to appeal this decision to the Development Appeals Board, 
therefore I have attached a Development Appeal brochure and application form as well 
as an extract from The Planning and Development Act, 2007, which outlines the 
procedures for an appeal. To appeal, please use the following link to complete the online 
application form: https://capps.saskatoon.ca/development-appeals/ within 30 days of the 
date of this letter. Please note the required fee for this process is $50. 
 
Should the appeal not be granted, it would be required that a revised landscape plan be 
submitted that meets the Zoning Bylaw. 
 
If you have any questions pertaining to the above, please contact me. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
 

 
Brittney Beckie, RPP, MCIP 
Bylaw Inspector 16 
Planning and Development  
306-975-3388 
 
 
cc:  Brent McAdam, Planning and Development 
      Development Appeal Board Secretary, City Clerks 
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